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COUNCIL CORNER 

 

********************************************************************* 
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FOR MAY 2018 

 

DATE EVENT TIME & PLACE 
5/01/2018, Wed   CHOC Meeting  7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

5/03/2018, Thurs Mass & Council Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

5/4,5, & 6/2018, Fri, Sat, & Sun Chicken BBQ  

5/05/2018, Sat Monthly Rosary   4:25 PM - Church  

5/06/2018, Sun  Squires Meeting  9:00 PM – Christopher Hall 

5/10/2018, Thurs  Assembly Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

 5/13/2018, Sun Mothers Day    

5/16/2018, Wed Chapter Meeting  
St. Jerome – 7955 Real Road      

Council 78263     

 5/17/2018, Thurs Council Business Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

5/19 & 20/ 2018, Sat & Sun Golf Ticket Sales  

5/24/2018, Thurs 1st Degree 7:00 PM – Christopher Hall 

5/28/2018, Mon Memoral Day  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



********************************************************************* 
NEW 1st DEGREE KNIGHTS FOR COUNCIL 7613 

 

 We are most honored to have gained the following two new Brother Knights during the 1st Degree 
ceremony on March 22 in Christopher Hall. Let us all welcome George Mcquade and William Garcia to our 
Council as good friends and offer them to be  team members of a number of our important activities.  
 

 

  
William Garcia (left) & Geore Mcquade (right) 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



********************************************************************* 
AWARDS & ACKNOWLEDGMENTS 

 

 Following is Jan Williams receiving the Family of the Month award for her tireless support of St. 

Mark’s and serving deserts every Fish Fry day.   
 

 
Jan Williams – The Family of the Month of April 

 

 Following is SK Mike Pattillo receiving the Knight of the Month for his management of the Chicken 

BBQ which was so successful that its funds were used to provide five scholarships of $1,000 each.  
 

 

SK Mike Pattillo – Knight of the Month of April 



 Shown below, GK Jon Klauenberg presented each of our Brother Knights certificates of appreciation for 

their successful accomplishment of producing, this March, a very successful “Fish Fry”. It took a lot of 

dedicated effort by each of these Brother Knights to achieve the remarkable success of producing and selling 

1,113 plates of “Fish Fry” which resulted with a profit for charity of $4,950.  

  
 

 
 1st Row: SK Larry Zoller, Andrew Totah, Chris Huggins, SK Gary Richmond, Dan Aldrete,        
      SK Fernando Arellano, William McGee, SK Roy Dearman & GK Jon Klauenberg 
 2nd Row: SK Pete Peterson, Al Gill, John Goetz, SK Bill Faucher, & SK Gerald Gaensien                             

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

********************************************************************* 
SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 

 

 During the March Council 7613 meeting, $1,000 scholarships were awarded to Daniel Gill, Lucas 

Holzmann, Zach Huggins, Sam Kamen, and Madeline Madden. 

  
 For one to be eligible for the scholarship granted, the awardees listed had to be a high school senior, be 

registered at a Catholic Church, plan to attend a certified college (or vocational school) in year 2018, and are 

involved in church activities.  

 

 Following are the five recipiants of this years scholarships provided by our Council 7613. 
 

 
Daniel Gill, Lucas Holzmann, Zach Huggins,  

Sam Kamen & Madeline Madden 
 
 
 



********************************************************************* 
St. MARK’S ANNUAL EASTER EGG HUNT 

 

 Children 8 years and older participated in in the egg hunt and enjoyed the fun of finding their treats. The 

event was sponsored by our Knights of Columbus Council 7613. 
 

 Following are sceens of part of the event. 
 

     
 

 

   



********************************************************************* 
KNIGHTS AT WORK ON ST. MARK’S GROUNDS 

 

 A tree that fell on church grounds was cut up and hauled off on a Saturday morning by                         

SK Gerado(Zappy), SK Richard and Ryan Lee, Al Gill, Chris Huggins and Andy Totah.  
 

 As shown below, Zappy is giving instructions. He likes to supervise, but don't kid yourself, he was also 

lifting those logs like a young man with a strong back.   
 

   
Zappy Giving Instructions 

 

   
Full Trailer & Truck Being Filled More 



********************************************************************* 
 TRASH REMOVAL FOR FAMILY IN NEED 

 

 GK Rene Flores Martinez of Council 10181 contacted PGK Ysau Flores requesting our Councils 

support to help clean up the yard of an elderly couple (Mr. & Mrs. Ambriz) in need to prevent losing their 

house. Mr. & Mrs. Ambriz are both in bad shape with heart conditions and Mrs. Ambriz has had her left leg 

amputated.  
 

 As shown in the following pictures, our Council pitched in to help this family save their home by 

removing the trash from their property. Following is a list of our Brother Knights of Council 7613 that 

performed the trash removal work: 
 

Art Ramirez 

SK Ed Garcia 

Joe Velten 

Andy Totah 

  

 

 
 
 

SK Ed Garcia 

Joe Velten 

Council 10181 

Art Ramirez Lady Volunteers 

Alen Cleveland 



 
   Alan Cleveland            GK Reney Martinez, Council 10181 
 
 
 

  
SK Ed Garcia                Joe Velten 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

   
Art Ramirez, SK Ed Garcia (in background), Joe Velten & Andy Totah  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



****************************************************** 
BROTHER KNIGHTS & SQUIRES WOOD GATHERING & CUTTING 

 

 On April 14 the following group of our Brother Knights plus a working Squire split and stacked an 

abundance of wood at the James Haye’s house in Spring Branch for an upcoming Chicken BBQ. The wood was 

later brought (April 24) to St. Mark’s to be cut up as being shown below. 
 

 

Randy Schulze, Squire Ryan Lee, SK Richard Lee, SK Mike Pattillo, & John Rich 

 

 Our guys shown below at St. Mark’s are changing tree trunks into convenient sizes and shapes of fire 

wood needed by future projects such as the Chicken BBQ. The big part of the effort is to produce enough 

firewood for such near future events. 

 Unfortunately, our Brother Knights were not able to finish the job due to the wood splinter breakdown. 

However, only five un-split logs were left to complete the job.  

 As seen in the last picture, Squire Ryan Lee was trying hard to get the log splitter back in service.   



 
  SK John Reichensperger, Andy Totah, SK Ron Hrncir, Ruben Ayala,   
    Al Gill, SK Richard Lee, & (up front), Squire Ryan Lee 

 

 



  
       SK John Reichensperger, Squire Ryan Lee,          SK Gerardo Zapata, SK Ron Hrncir, & 
     SK Richard Lee, & SK Ron Hrncir              Squire Ryan Lee    

 
 
 
 

   
 SK Ron Hrncir, SK John Reichensperger, SK John Reichensperger, SK Richard Lee,           
  SK Richard Lee, & Andy Totah  SK Ron Hrncir, SK Gerardo Zapata & Al Gill 

 

   



 
Squire Ryan Lee Working Hard to Successfully Repair the Broken Wood Splitter 


